 
To: Andrew Zircher, EHE Curriculum Coordinator

From: James Fredal, CCI Sciences Subcommittee Chair

Re: Fashion and Retail Studies Minor Semester Conversion Proposal

Date: April 7, 2011

Andrew:

The Social, Behavioral, Biological, Mathematical and Physical Sciences Subcommittee of the CCI met on March 14th to review the proposed semester conversion plan for the Fashion and Retail Studies Minor.  We have some comments and questions about the proposal before we send it forward, the most important of which is the inclusion of the Semester Advising sheet (item #2).   I’ve numbered the changes below for ease of reference.

1. There is a typo in program learning goal 2 on Pacer form: Students solve problems creatively in consumer and industry related settings.
2. The proposal will need a complete semester Advising Sheet. The sheet will need to include the ASC policy that a minimum of 6 hours needs to be taken at the 3000 level or above.  With the current numbering in the proposed minor, it is impossible to take at least 6 hrs at the 3000 level or above.  This will need to be addressed either through renumbering some of the courses or through changing the courses included in the minor.
3. The proposal will need a more detailed transition policy, one which states any action required on the part of the unit to prepare for transition and assist students through it, rather than simply stating what students will be required to do.  For example, the Rationale says that three quarter courses will be merged into two semester courses. How will the semester transition affect students who have completed part of that sequence? It’s not clear which courses these are or whether they will form part of any student’s minor coursework.  It may be that this sequence will not affect students in the minor and that all transition issues can be addressed through advising.
4. Finally, the name change is explained but inconsistently applied.  In some places (Jonathan Fox’s letter, for example) the minor is called Textiles and Clothing, while in other places (like the Summary Table) it is called Fashion and Retail Studies (where it is described as going through no name change).  Also, the Unit will need a new program/plan code abbreviation: TXTLCLO-MN goes with the previous program name, while a new program/plan code abbreviation is used later in the actual proposal (FSHNRTS-MN).
Thanks much for your patience in getting these minors through.

Jim Fredal

Department of English
cc: Bernadette Vankeerbergen
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